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Meeting was called to order by Officer-in-Charge, Pat Degnan at 7:35pm.

Members Present:  Jerry Applebaum, Peter Shappe, Pat Degnan and new member Dana Taboadela.

Pat stated that the Political Candidates night had to be rescheduled from Monday, October 7, 2019 to Monday, October 14, 2019.  All the candidates have been notified of the change and most of them will still be able to attend.  It will be the same format as the primary one.  All candidates will be given 5 minutes to speak and depending if time permits questions may be taken after everyone has spoken.

Dana stated that she had come to Civic Affairs in hopes of getting some answers to some questions she had regarding the incident which occurred on Festival Day weekend and the recent incident regarding the bartender.  Pat stated that since both are ongoing investigations she had no additional information regarding them.  Then Dana wanted to know what the written protocol the security personnel are supposed to follow.  Pat informed her that according to her knowledge she was not aware of a written protocol but she would check to be sure.  Pete Shappe stated the same.  Dana then talked about bullying on social media.  Pat stated that we have no control over what is posted on social media we only have control over what is published in our Newsletter and on our official website.
Dana then discussed other issues which occurred in years’ past.  Pat stated that there is nothing she or Civic Affairs can do about the past.

Pat stated that to her knowledge security notifies the Site Manager as he is their immediate supervisor.

Dana also questioned why the Board did not pass the motion to buy a generator when it was proposed.  Pat stated that at that time the Board felt the expense outweighed the necessity for this product.  As it turned out, this was a wise decision by the Board because we have since converted some of our facilities to gas at that time we were using oil for our heating.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:05pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Degnan, Officer-in-charge
